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Trophies and Winners
Team MVPs

Isotopes — Lewis Einarson
Polar Cubs — Luca Obbiettivo
Polar Bears — Meagan McPhee ,
Redbacks — Kim Shapley =
Destroyers — Sam Plush
Arctic Assassins — Matt Hogan
Broombitches - TBA

Mixed Division:

Top Points Scorer Female — Kate Irvine

Top Points Scorer Male — Graham Elix

MVP Female —Sam Plush

MVP Male — Kim Shapley

Best Defender — Matt Hogan

Best Goalie (TIE) — Matt Hogan & Anthony Habits
Most Improved (TIE) —Sam Plush & Andrew Causby
Rookie of the Season (TIE) —Bec Backman & Tim Booth

Mens Division:

Top Points Scorer — Matt Irvine
MVP — Andrew Causby
Best Goalie — Matt Hogan
Best Defender — Lee Spurling

The award for best Referee for the season goes to Kim Thorpe.

The Bob McElhinney medal for the best on ice during the mixed grand final is
Matt Hogan

Life Membership award to Ben Ziesing.

Presidents award given to Andrew Masson.

Congratulations to all the winners.



Presidents Report
BASA — Moving forward

More Competition!
e Very exciting start to the season with a new team being - welcome to the Polar Cubs!
Congratulations on making it through your first season. Well done Massie for encouraging

the team, supporting them by playing with them, and making it happen. (from here on in
they want to be called the Foreign Invaders)

¢ Mens Contact games have now been running for 12 months. Did the experiment work?
Yes — | think it did. Not only has it been an outlet for players who prefer “contact”
Broomball, but also it should improve our skills at Nationals.

e Do we need another night to compete? Maybe — depending on the number of teams that
we have next season, we may (in 6 months time) need to go to 2 nights per week for
Broomball. The Committee will monitor this and keep you informed.

President’s Award

The Presidents Award goes to Andrew Masson. Andrew has single-handedly increased the
number of Broomball players in SA by 10%!! But more importantly, he has encouraged,
trained, and supported a new Team, and he has also contributed to the development of
Nationals Teams. Great leadership Massie!

Life Membership

Congratulations to Ben Zeising on achieving Life Membership. Ben has played for many
years, but has also contributed to BASA by being on committees, and representing BASA on
the Ice Rink Management committee, ISFSA.

Where is BASA heading?

Here are some changes that are happening to improve the Local competition:

o We will have a Social / Promotions sub-committee who will work on developing
opportunities to get together socially.

o We will continue the Nationals sub-committee, and prepare for next years Nationals
even better than we did this year. |Ideas are already coming in.

o We have applied for a Grant to employ a Project Officer to take Broomball into Schools

o The Southern Broomball League is now incorporated and is developing its own identity
(well done guys!)

So BASA is growing not just in team numbers, but also in depth of skills, and greater

opportunities for playing. Please get behind the new Committee and help BASA grow
Broomball in SA.

Regards, Kim Thorpe - BASA President



POLAR BEARS G7/06

Well sports fans it’s that time of the season again where we bid a very fond
farewell to yet another broomball season and look forward to another coming just
around the corner, with Nationals in between.

It has been an awesome season us polar bears, we made through thus far

undefeated and will hopefully keep that going through the finals series. This has
been made possible by an outstanding effort across the board from all our
members.

Megsy has been a wall at the back conceding less than a goal a game, a terrific
effort in anyone’s opinion and a worthy recipient of our team’s MVP Award. She
has of course been helped by the defenders Lee, Tommy, Bidsy and on occasions
Josh. These guys have been great at keeping the ball away from our goals and
helping set up the forwards.

The forwards have worked well together combining for nearly five goals a game,
with Josh, Waller, Causby, Massey and new player Mike aka ‘Wicked-man’
Wickham, all making regular contributions to the scoreboard.

Our other team members have been the cheerleaders, Corinne and Toni as well as
our American friends. Their enthusiasm, support, drinks, and occasional shoulder
massages have no doubt had a positive effect on our season. Thanks also to Toni
for taking care of our match fees, we will miss her almost as much as Biddsy while
she’s away travelling Africa, South America and Ireland for the next 12 months. So
if you see him crying after the grand finale it may because he’s either missing her,
we didn’t win, or because he’s just realised that she took his wallet with her!

Well done also to Massey for his work off the ice in organising a brand new team-
the Polar Cubs.

However no on-ice heroics or wins can match what has happened offfield, we
have a fun filled time which may or may not have involved a few too many drinks...
And there is of course our newest team member in Aleisha Mae Spurling,
congratulations to Lee and Dee.

The Polar Bears men’s team has also enjoyed an exciting and eventful season in
the men’s competition with some players from the Polar Cubs adapting to the
checking game well.
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For next season we look forward to the Waf'f”mﬁff‘
return of Ducky to the ice later on, as :
well as possibly some new faces from

the coming scratch matches.

GO POLAR BEARS'!
Wickham & Waller




Destroyers

Destroyers emerged this season in a yellow blaze of glory from a hibernation of many seasons.
Taking the team name that Ben, Mark Zeising and Graham played for in the eighties. We had a
slow start but gradually built up momentum as the season progressed. ( The slow part probably
had something to do with Darren missing a lot of games and the momentum might have had
something to do with how many 40 year old plus players we have on the side!)

The big plus for us this year has been the defence. Sam and Pete have been fantastic and
continue to improve. Last season Mark had a slow start back after many years off but has been
back to something like his old self this season. Brian as always has been great though going to
Hong Kong on the week of final shows a somewhat suspect faith in the team! ( He did not
convince anyone that he really thought about calling in sick and not going )

Matt as always has been great in goals though we need him to focus on getting onto the ice
quickly as when he is late the substitiute goalie is a source of great concern (ie it is me!)

Andy played a few games in defence and we think we have a player for the future. (Thats code
for someone who can run fast) Mission for Darren next season is to get Andy out regularily. One
game on wing for two goals is a trend we think we like.

Mike Chartress rounds out defence on a part time basis. In fact Mike is our Mr Fix-it playing
anywhere and everywhere. He realised the error of his ways when injured training mid season ,
so resumed normal training ( | think that is no training isnt it Mike?) to finish the season well. We
hope for Keith Thomas to resume next season but then that is pretty normal over the last 4 or 5
seasons!

Centres Darren and Simon have done the running for the team as always. Some horrible pair of
schemers ( that Bem and me) threw Simon into the Centre early on and he has done a great job
for us. Ben and | played wing ( and have to score more goals to hold our place on the side!)

All up a sucessful season for the new brighter yellow Destroyers with the Grand Final the last
hurdle. We hope the forces of light ( the Destroyers) win through but we have had a great
season anyway. Thanks to Darren/Sam and Brian for collecting money. Thanks to Mike and
Ben for lots of mid game suggestions. Thanks the Simon, Ben, and Darren for running!

One last comment for the most clearly improved player on the team. Lately this developing
player has become player of choice to have on the ice if we are short handed. She adds so
much to the team. Though she didnt like defence to start with, Sam is a clear winner as most
valuable team player voted on by the whole team with daylight second. Looking forward to next
season and for the improvement we can make but more importantly for enjoying playing as a
team.

Finals thanks to the refs without whom we dont have a game. A thankless job which thankful |
havent done too much this season, ( Be nice or Waller might get me to ref your games)

Graham



Well here we are again as another season has passed for the Arctic Assassins.
Once again this season we continued to develop as a feam trying things that worked
and some that didn't and it was very rare to have all the Assassins on the ice at one
time.

First there was myself, I sustained a major injury playing indoor netball which
required surgery to my knee so I got to coach/captain from the bench which was a
good learning tool in observing the way we play and other teams.

We then had Andrew Sinclair out for half the season as he jetted overseas and
Casper Fertier missed a number of games due to a broken knee cap ah yes
something I'm sure only Casper can do.

We also gained some new players Sally Newenham and Shaggy. Both players have
settled info the team with ease and we are excited to have them. Unfortunately
Sally has gone to Melbourne to work in the dark at a mushroom farm and will only
return briefly for the Nationals campaign as she is jetting overseas next season
but Shaggy will stay on continuing to hustle the ball in the way he does.

We also lost Daniel Cutting this season due to work commitments and Mat Irvine
has also been away a lot due to work.

Apart from that we achieved another successful season making it to the minor
rounds of the finals but unfortunately we were knocked out as we took on the
Isotopes.

Again this year we have a number of players heading off to Nationals those are
Rob Wheelwright, Kate Irvine, Matt Hogan, Tim Lamming, Casper Fertier, Mat
Irvine and myself. I wish you all the best and to all the players going GO SHARKS!

When we start our new season we will be short one of our up and coming players
who just recently has been finding his feet and putting the ball in the net, which is
Ricky O'Connell. Ricky has put in some hard work recently and has had a great
improvement but unfortunately for us Ricky will be leaving us and heading to the
Army on the 28™ April. He will be missed by all the Assassins but we wish him well
in his endeavors.



The Arctic Assassins this season were:

Danusia Highet ( C ), Kate Irvine (AC), Andrew Sinclair (AC), Antonny Habets ( G ),
Matt Hogan, Tim Lamming, Ricky O'Connell, Shaggy, Sally Newenham, Mat Irvine,
Rob Wheelwright, Glen Broad and Casper Fertier.

Once again I would like to thank on behalf of all the Assassins all the umpires for
putting in time and effort.

Also thank you to all the other feams and we wish everyone luck for the upcoming
season.

Photos from the most recent Assassins adventures.

Danusia Highet 2007 Summer Broomball season



PolarCubs

L The Polar Cub’s first season didn’t
¢ W exactly set the world on fire, with only 2
draws, and too many losses. However,
- o the statistics are not what we are
provs concerned about. Throughout the

season, we have improved incredibly,

not only as individuals, but as a team as
a whole. This is thanks almost solely to the Polar Bears, whose support
has made it possible for us to not only field a team each week, but
whose experience and advice has been the key factor to our
improvement. Special recognition is in order for Lee Spurling, who
played nearly every match for us, and offered invaluable support, advice
and insight to us all.

One of our biggest hurdles this year as a new team was to ensure that
we all has sufficient gear each week. | would like to take this opportunity
to thank David Biddle, who supplied our team with the bulk of our gear. |
would also like to thank all the members of the BASA representative
team who lent us our uniforms for the season, as well as the individuals
who lent us their gear on a casual basis so that we could play each
week.

Next season will see a change for the Cubs, who will become a stand-
alone-team. We will be revealing a new uniform (hopefully), as well as a
name change. From round one of the Winter Season of 2008, the Cubs
will be known as the Foreign Invaders.

Turning to our individual players, and despite a difficult start to the year,
we eventually found a core playing group, who have played nearly every
game since the Christmas break. This gave our team continuity, which
greatly assisted in our weekly performances. Our line up will also be
returning in its entirety for Season 2008, so we expect nothing but
improvement for the season ahead.

Individual recognition is in order for Adam Collins, who played every
game of the season. Adam improved greatly throughout the season, and



is now our stead fast defender. Luca Obbiettivo was our leading goal
scorer for the year. Luca played impressively on the wing for the majority
of the season (when he stayed on his feet), and gave some opposition
defences an unexpected fright on more than one occasion. Alessia
Obbiettivo played consistently well throughout the season, and surprised
even herself on occasions with brilliance. If she can manage to keep her
stick down for five minutes, we will see some amazing work from Alessia
in the season ahead.

Stephanie Boyd showed exceptional courage, especially seeing she was
nearly always marked by the biggest possible defender. Steph was
always back on her feet after being knocked down, and never afraid for
a second go. Erfan Safeian threw himself entirely into the game. Even
though he had never experienced broomball before, and only joined our
team halfway through the season, Erfan always rose to the challenge,
and never stopped running. Recognition must also go to Brett Atkinson.
Brett was unable to attend every week due to school commitments, but
when he did play, he gave the team a lift. Brett is a natural sportsman,
and we look forward to having him playing more often in the season
ahead.

A special thank you is in order for Andrew Masson, who played in goals
for us. It was Masson who kept our most of our team coming out every
week, and whose guidance and advice saw significant improvements in
us all on a week to week basis.

In closing, | would like to thank all the other teams in league for being so
welcoming, and to all the referees for being so patient with us. We are all
looking forward to getting back on the ice as soon as possible, and
hopefully getting some wins under our belt.

Daniel Praolini



Treasurers Report

It has been an interesting year since the last AGM. BASA has
invested in the future of the sport here in South Australia by taking
some initiatives that will allow for an increase in player numbers as
well as increase the knowledge and skills of all our players.

Whilst the purchase of basic equipment such as the Dunlop Volley
shoes may not seem like much, by making this investment it will
allow for beginners to take to the ice and hopefully increase our
playing base which will generate further income in the future for
BASA.

There has also been the commitment not only financially but
heavily on a personal level to commit to Sunday training. Most of
these sessions have lost money with BASA covering the significant
shortfall every week. To continue with this weekly session we need
to at least break even and therefore as the membership originally
asked for this extra time, it needs to be supported.

| have also needed to chase members for money for many months.
Given this affects all of us again this is not a satisfactory situation
for the Association to be in.

| am positive that the incoming treasurer will also not see this as
agreeable acting with less lenience than | have allowed over the
past months.

Teams also need to hand in their weekly team fees far more
frequently than some have done. For many months several teams
were behind sometimes by many hundreds of dollars. This makes
the job of reconciling the BASA accounts and paying the
substantial bills far more difficult. Again | am sure this will be less
tolerated in the future by the new treasurer.

On a positive note BASA is operating in the black which does set
us up well for the next 12 months.

In the next year BASA will be looking at some significant spending
to further enhance the identity and professionalism we all strive to
identify with for our sport. One exciting development is the
application to secure a grant to place Broomball into the school
system. The money involved with this project is significant and will
need the talent of many of our members to operate. | have every
confidence this will succeed and bring even more to our sport.



BASA Financial Account for 2007-2008

Monies Brought forward
Ice Time

Membership

Pac Rim Team fee

Shirt Sales

Sponsorship

Clipsal 500 Raffle

Total Income

SAISF

Broomball Australia
Membership

Trophies

Newsletters

Food at Presentations
SAISF Membership
Postage

Post Box

Equipment

SA Sharks Team Fee
Sensis Yellow Pages
Clipsal 500 Tickets for Raffle
OAMPS Insurance Policy

Total Expenses
Retained Balance
A1 Bank Account

Monies Outstanding

Total Balance Available @
14-04-08

Income

7955.88
22,179.00
3,130.00
700

0

350
705.65

35,020.53

Expenses
23,318.00

0
883.25
0
590.00
200

0

123
939.50
1,100.00
166.1
400
1265.6

28985.45

6035.08

339.21

360

6734.29



